Superintendent’s Report

November 27th, 2017
I.       Academic Report
Since are currently between testing cycles, tonight is the perfect time for Mr. Abell to discuss the “Profile of a Graduate” that I mentioned briefly in my weekly updates Friday before last.  This “profile” is the product of our work regarding standards/project-based learning.  
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
October 25th; OVEC – Shelbyville
October 27th; National FFA Awards Banquet– Indianapolis
November 14th; Next Generation Leadership Academy – Georgetown

November 15th; OVEC – Shelbyville

November 21st; Next Generation Leadership Luncheon – Carrollton 

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES Construction Project/SCHS Proposal 
As we conducted the final “punch list” walk through of TES last Wednesday, it’s evident we have several issues regarding completion.  Electrical panels/lighting continues to be an issue with lighting working at times, off at others to include exit signs in the gymnasium.  There was more than one area where water is entering the building that is not related to the storm damage to the gym roof, and we continue to look for relief (possibly over Christmas Break) to the stained concrete floor.  These are the items I would consider major concerns that need attention right away, although there were more “minor” issues to be pointed out.  Justin or Kenny will be with us again to explain where we are in regards to the SCHS project and although there are no action items this month until KDE approves the scope of work, we do have a couple of informational items to consider. 
VII. Association of Educational Service Agencies 
As part of my responsibility of the OVEC Board of Director’s Chairman, I will be attending the AESA Conference in San Antonio the 29th of November until December 2nd, which means that I will not be attending KSBA the weekend of December 1st or be present for our first Distinguished Student Celebration on Thursday November 30th.  Because the conference is part of my obligation, but geared toward educational enhancement and performance of the agencies that support individual districts, expenses will be the responsibility of OVEC.

VIII. Christmas Dinner  
Keeping in the tradition of fellowship, Sondra and I would like to once again invite you and your spouse to join us for an evening of fun, food, and fellowship.  Because of the holiday rush, the evening before we return for the beginning of the 2nd semester in January seemed to work well in the past and in consideration of my medical status during Christmas Break, may be the only evening this will work.  This year, the date would be January 2nd, 2018 on a Tuesday evening.  Therefore, unless conflicts are present with any of you (if so, please let me know in advance) we will tentatively set the date for Tuesday January 2nd; site to be announced.  
IX. Calendar Committee

Hard to believe, but it’s already time to begin assembly of the District Calendar Committee for the 2018-2019 school year!  That said, district policy does call for a BOE member to actively represent the board on this committee comprised of stakeholders throughout the district.  In eleven years, and appointment has never had to take place as someone has always volunteered for that role, and I’m hoping for another volunteer for this committee from among you all Monday night.  Traditionally, we have had the first meeting prior to Christmas Break to simply cover policy, KRS, and offer general guidance so that we can get immediately to work when we return in January.  With my medical status, if we meet prior to Christmas Mr. Abell will conduct the meeting in my absence and will do a phenomenal job setting the stage for a calendar that serves children. 

